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11th May 2020

Dear Councillor,

This letter notifies you of a planning appeal that has been received.

Site Address Woodlands Nursing Home 1 Dugard Way London SE11 4TH 

Appellant Neil Sams

Appeal Reference APP/N5660/W/20/3248960

Development Redevelopment of the former Woodlands and Masters House site 
retaining the Masters House and associated ancillary buildings; 
demolition of the former care home; the erection of 29 storeys 
building and peripheral lower development of 3/4 storeys, to provide 
258 residential units, together with servicing, disabled parking, cycle 
parking, landscaping, new public realm, a new vehicular and 
pedestrian access, and associated works.

Appeal Start Date 6 May 2020

Appeal Procedure Public Inquiry

Officer Mr Cuma Ahmet

If you would like to discuss any aspect of this appeal, please contact the case officer Mr Cuma Ahmet at 
the London Borough of Lambeth, Development Management, PO Box 734, Winchester, SO23 5DG, 
telephone number 020 7926 1258 or email CAhmet@lambeth.gov.uk.

Details of this appeal can be viewed online through Public access.

Comments can be made about this appeal directly to the Planning Inspectorate online at 
https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk. 

All comments must be received by the Planning Inspectorate by 10 June 2020. The Planning 
Inspectorate will copy all comments to the appellant – and consider them as part of the appeal. Please 
ensure that you only provide information, including personal information belonging to you, that you are 
happy to be made available to others in this way. If you supply information belonging to a third party 
please ensure you have their permission to do so. 
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Regards
Lambeth Planning Appeals
planningappeals@lambeth.gov.uk

mailto:planningappeals@lambeth.gov.uk

